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QUALITY MANAGER report for AGM2022

 This year we undertook a number of audits to ensure that we complied with our Exposition-
● Completion of the training audit looking at ab initio training to ensure that the syllabus is 

covered. A number of recommendations were made and communicated to instructors.
● Instructor issue audit.  To ensure that the required training and signoffs required in our 

exposition were being followed.
● Audit of Part 61/Foreign license transfers. Following a fraudulent previous license 

declaration, we undertook an audit of all members indicated in our database as having 
transferred from a Part 61 or foreign license.

I appreciate all of you who have been involved in the audits over the last couple of years.
You will see additional quality control work in the next year.
Our plan for the new year is to begin an audit of Flight Permit Validations (FPVs) - again, to ensure
that we are meeting the requirements of our exposition. 

I look forward to meeting more of you over the coming months.

Scott James
RAANZ VP and Audit


